CYPRESS BASIN TEXAS MASTER NATURALIST MEETING MINUTES 
September 18, 2012
Call to Order:  The meeting was called to order by Vice-President Betty Morgan at 6:30 pm at the Transportation Building in Jefferson, Texas. Seventeen members and one visitor were present.
Previous Meeting Minutes:   Minutes from the previous meeting were read, approved and accepted with a motion from Ted and seconded by Robert.
Treasurer’s Report:  Karen Morris reported than there had been no transactions for the previous month.
General Items Discussed:  
1. The state wide meeting will be October 26-October 28, 2012 at Camp Allen in Navasota County, TX which is close to College Station.  Registration will be open until October 9, 2012 if anyone is interested. Ted will represent our chapter at the “President’s” Breakfast

2. The third quarter volunteer reports are due to Linda by October 1.  Since this will be Linda’s first time to submit our hours to the state office, it is even more important to submit the volunteer hours in a timely way.
3. The chapter is now accepting volunteers for officers for 2013. The nominating committee will meet soon and compile the list of nominees.  The election will be in November. Please let Betty know if you are interested in becoming an officer.
4. Recruitment has begun for the 2013 training class.  There will be a minimum of about 15 trainees to have a class.  The fee will be $130, the same as last year. This will include the manual and other new member expenses. November 18, 2012 will be the deadline for registration.  Starting date for the new class will be January 25-26, 2013.  There will be four classes held on the 4th Friday and Saturday of January, February, March, and April.  The April date may be changed if we are able to have the chapter retreat.
5. The Caddo State Park Trail Guide is finished.  It will be sent to the state office for printing.

6. The “Venture Scouting” project will have registration September 24, 2012 at Collins Academy.  There will be volunteer opportunities associated with this project.

7. The Austin chapter of “Texas Outdoor Women Network” will be at Caddo Lake September 28-30. Tom will do a bird walk, and the group will want to do some paddling. Watch your e-mail for volunteer opportunities.  Pat and ViAnn Volunteered to assist in the paddling.  Due to the invasion of giant salvinia, some of our established paddling trails are not available.

8. Last year the chapter had a one day retreat at the Athens Fisheries.  This outing was one of the best of the year. On November 10 there will be another bird walk with Jim Booker. We can drive there together, have the bird walk, take a tram tour, and have a picnic lunch.  More to come on this trip.

9. Tom announced that bird banding will most likely start back up in October. He will let us know the date.

10. Richard Pruitt’s film “Bombs to Birds” will be viewed in Marshall October 27, 2012.  More to come.

With no other business to discuss, the meeting be adjourned with a motion from Karen and seconded by Ted. A program was presented by Laura Speight, Wildlife Biologist for TPWD, on the restoration of native grasses in our area which has proved very challenging since so little is know about the native species here.

 The next scheduled meeting is Tuesday, August 21, 2012 at 6:30pm at the Transportation Building in Jefferson.  All members are encouraged to attend.
 Respectfully submitted,
 Sue Simmons, Secretary

